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WARRADALE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

 

24h August, 2017                  dl.0933_admin@schools.sa.edu.au           Week 5  Term 3   No. 15 
 

Achievement Test Results 
NAPLAN Tests Results 
During Term 2, all of the Year 3, 5 and 7 students p articipated in 
the national NAPLAN curriculum tests.  
Today, parents will receive a copy of their child’s NAPLAN results. 
There will be two parts to the results:-The Individu al Student 
Summary Report and the Student Report.  The Student S ummary 
Report provides information about your child’s achiev ement, their 
question response details and progress from 2015 to 2017. The 
Student Report shows your child’s achievements graph ically and 
makes comparisons with school and state wide data.  The 
information contained in both reports should be cons idered 
together with school-based assessments and reports.  
Overall, the school had a high level of participati on in all of the 
tests with 95% of students achieving the National M inimum 
Standard in all subjects across the Year 3, 5 and 7 Year levels. 
Our strengths this year include significant growth i n Year 3 
Numeracy, Grammar & Punctuation, Year 5 Numeracy, an d Year 7 
Reading. The teaching staff are currently analysing the data to 
see where the school can make improvements . If you wish to 
discuss your child ’s report with their teacher, can you please 
arrange a suitable appointment time with them. 

Kindergarten Transition   
Last week all Reception teachers from the Holdfast P artnership 
met a Ballara Park Kindergarten to discuss the trans ition process 
and how we might improve. We also looked at the corr elation 
between 4 areas - Relationships, the active learnin g environment, 
wellbeing and the l evel of children’s  involvement which are focused 
on in the Kindergarten Resource Document (Reflect, R espect, 
Relate 2000). The emphasis being: 

·  Wellbeing is essential for involvement 
·  Involvement is essential for deep level learning 
·  Wellbeing comes from relationships 
·  Involvement is increased through an active learning 

environment 
·  An active learning environment strengthens relation ships 

I think you will agree, these principles follow on th roughout 
schooling, adult learning and into our daily lives. 
 
 
Maureen Davidson 
Acting Principal 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER:  
Week 6 
Wednesday 30 th  August 
Breakfast Club 
NAPLAN Online Trials Year 3, 5, 7 
Thursday 31 st  August 
Father’s Day Stall  
Friday 1 st  September 
Assembly – Room 4 Hosting  
Last day to pay for Drama - $15 
 
Week 7 
Monday 4 th  September 
Year 2 Water Excursion 
Finance Meeting – 6:30pm 
Schools Direction Meeting- 7:30pm 
Wednesday 6 th  September 
Breakfast Club 
OSHC Meeting – 6:00pm 
Friday 8 th  September 
School Closure Day 
 
Week 8 
Monday 11 th  September 
PAT Testing – Yr. 3-7 
Governing Council Meeting – 7:30pm 
Tuesday 12 th  September   
PAT Testing – Yr. 3-7 
Year 3 Maritime Museum Excursion 
Year 6/7 Civics Excursion 
Wednesday 13 th  September 
Breakfast Club 
PAT Testing – Yr. 3-7 
Festival Choir Performance  
Thursday 14 th  September 
PAT Testing – Yr. 3-7 
Netball Break-up 3:30pm 
Friday 15 th  September 
PAT Testing – Yr. 3-7 
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SCHOOL INFORMATION 
Children’s Book Week  
Children’s Book Week has been 
celebrated this week with classes 
being involved in Book Week 
Breakfast and other class events. 
The Book Week celebrations will 
conclude tomorrow (Friday, 25 th  August), with a 
‘Favourite Book Character Parade’ where the 
students can dress up as a book characters from one 
of their favourite story books. 

2018 Class Placements 
This term the teachers will begin the class 
placement process for 2018.  
When forming new classes, teachers take into 
account the following criteria: class size, gender 
balance, student learning needs, student 
friendships, behavioural concerns, student 
learning styles and interests. 
As in the past, we seek parental input into this 
process with regards to specific learning needs, 
friendship groups and other social or curriculum 
based information. Parents will need to provide any  
information to assist the teachers with the class 
placement process. Information needs to be in a 
letter addressed to the Principal by Friday 21 th 

September. Please note that we will not consider 
parent requests for a particular teacher.  
Throughout this process careful consideration will 
be given to ensure the best possible class 
placement for your child. All information will be 
held in confidence. 

Splash Theatre Company Performance 
Due to our drama workshops with Little Big 
Parrots this term it has been decided that we will 
not go ahead with the scheduled performance on 
Monday the 28 th  August as planned. We are having 
a theatre performance organised by Mrs 
Scheepers in Term 4 that was advertised in last 
week’s newsletter.  Sorry for any inconvenience 
this may have caused.  

Festival Choir News  
The Festival Theatre 
Performance is on 
Wednesday 13th 
September at 7:30pm. 
Tickets are available at 
www.ticketek.com.au costing $35 for B reserve & 
$45 for A reserve seating. 
 
Congratulations to Nevina from Rm 14 for being 
selected to play violin in the orchestra for the 
Festival of Music performances.  

 

Whole School Drama 
Performance   
Our concert is scheduled for 
Wednesday the 27 th  of September. 
We will have 2 performances on this day. The R- 3 
will be from 9.30 to 10.30 and the Years 4-7 
performance will be from 11.30 to 12.30. If you 
are coming to both performances we ask that you 
support our local coffee shop ‘101 Rooms’ on 
Morphett Rd due to the safety of the children in 
the yard during break times. Thank you for your 
cooperation in this matter. 

2017 Drama DVD Cover Competition 
·  Students are invited to design a cover 

for the 2017 Drama DVD.  
·  The winning entry will be featured on 

the 2017 Drama DVD. 
·   The cover design needs to have the 

following aspects on it. 
Wording: 
Warradale Primary School 2017  
R – 7 Drama Performance 
Choreography by Little Big Parrots  
Illustration:- A colourful depiction or 
representation of drama - Nursery Rhymes and 
Twisted Fairytales featuring kids of all ages 
having fun.  
Size:- Entries are to be presented on paper no 
bigger than A4. 
Colour: 
All colouring needs to be bright using coloured  
pencils and or textas. 
Identification: 
Your name and Year level should feature 
somewhere on the cover (in smaller print to that 
of the title). 
Design Consideration: 
You could consider dividing your paper in half with 
the title on the ‘A’  side (front) and any other  
wording on the ‘B’ side (back) . 
Due Date: Entries are to be handed to your class 
teacher by FRIDAY 21 st  September. 

SCHOOL SPORT 
Soccer News 
Our after-school soccer teams will play 
their final games this weekend on 

Saturday morning 26th August.  To mark the end 
of our soccer season we will hold our Presentation 
Day on Saturday afternoon.   
If your child has been playing in a soccer team or 
has been participating in Soccer Skills they should 
have received a note about Presentation Day.  If 
they haven’t  or if you have any questions please 
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contact Narelle at warradalesoccer@gmail.com or 
0411 126 191. 

Netball Update 
Warradale Netball continues in Term 3 with games 
well underway and some great wins on the board 
already! We have four teams (40 participants) and 
a Netball Skills Program (with over 25 
participants) at Warradale. Many of our players 
are completely new to netball and it’s fantastic to  
see such enthusiasm in both our new and 
continuing players. We have less than 4 games left 
of the season and the opportunity to win a flag in 
some of our Divisions. Go Warradale! 
Thank you to the coaches, umpires and supporters 
who make running this competition possible for our 
participants. Your time is invaluable. The netball 
end of season break up will be held on Thursday, 
14th  September, 2017 at 3:20pm in the hall. Flyers 
have been handed out. If you have any questions 
please let me know (Nicole Clark 0427 470 905). 
Please note WPS skirts are required to be 
returned to the office by 14 th  September or 
bought to the presentation afternoon – washed. 
Thanks! 
Nicole 

Parent Fundraising  

Thank you to our Parent Group for the second 
hand kids clothing sale. They raised $175.00. 

Assembly Awards  
Congratulations to the following students who 
were given the School Values Awards for Week 3: 
Rm 3: Luke, Imogen and Ezra 
Rm 4: Kate and Cooper 
Rm 6: Aisha, Maddy, Fatonah & Summa (Japanese) 
Rm 7: Kinjal, Cameron & Ashton (Japanese) 
Rm 8: Angel, Emma and Cooper 
Rm 9: July, Lexi and Szymon 
Rm 10: Thomas and Tristan 
Rm 11: Alicia and Aidan 
Rm 12: Aaron and Jayden 
Rm 14: Summer and Dani 
Rm 15: Dillon and David  
Rm 16: Poppy and Jubilee 
Rm 17: Austin and Qinyuan 

Rm 18: Logan and Isabella 

Premier’s Reading Challenge  
There are just over 2 weeks until 
the end of the challenge for 2017, 
(Friday, September 8 th , Week 7, Term 3). Well 
done to the students who have made the effort to 
complete the Premier’s Reading Challenge in the 
last fortnight.  

Room 3: Tyson, Carenza, Keira, Annabel, Lee 
and Sophia 
Room 4: Keenan, Cooper, Sara and Tahlia 
Room 9:  Jamie 
Room 10:  Callum, Thomas, Austin, Xanthe, 
Angus, Auriana and Emily  
Room 11: Tessa 
Room 17: Amelie and Grace  
 

Farewell  

I would like to thank the Warradale School 
Community for the opportunity to have taught at 
the school as I will be leaving to prepare for 
maternity leave at the end of Week 7. I have 
enjoyed being part of an amazing team here and 
hope to have a chance in the future of teaching 
here again.  
All the best, Katja Werner 
 

STEM Matters 
Strengthen your STEM skills!  

1.  It’s time for a Science experiment. 
Younger students may need 
assistance/supervision with this. 

You will need: 
·  Milk 
·  Food colouring (any colours you have) 
·  Dishwashing liquid  
·  A bowl 
Pour some milk into your bowl. Place 
one drop of each of the colours you 
have into the milk. Add a drop of 
dishwashing liquid to the mix. 
Observe the changes. Perhaps take a 
photo and describe the changes that occur. 
Now write up your experiment, add details 
such as quantities, colour etc: Can you explain 
why? What Science principles are involved? 
Could you change your experiment? If so how? 
2.  Domestic Technology is basically applied 

science at home. Examples are home 
devices and appliances commonly used in 
the home to help with tasks, such as 
washing machines and rice cookers. Have a 
look around your home and make a list (do 
an audit) of your domestic technology. You 
may like to draw some too.  
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3.  Can you solve this riddle? Please write down your ans wer as a series of steps. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Words Their Way 
Spelling Program  

Each week we will share 
some spelling information 
and helpful rules that are 
used in the classroom. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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NATURE PLAY 
In Week 3 the ‘Nature Play’ te am came to school to visit the Early Years children . The children participated 

in outdoor activities such as making a seed bomb, play ing with loose parts in the sandpit and creating 
sculptures using natural materials. 
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BOOK WEEK BREAKFAST 
On Tuesday the Early Years children celebrated Book Week with a special Pyjama Breakfast, followed by a 

book hunt around the school. A good time was had by al l.  


